
 

 

Public Notice 
 
Airport Surface Infrastructure Improvements, St. Anthony, 
NL – Public Comments Invited 
 
October 19, 2023 – Transport Canada must determine whether the proposed Airport 
Surface Infrastructure Improvements, St. Anthony, NL is likely to cause significant adverse 
environmental effects. 
 
To help inform this determination, Transport Canada is inviting comments from the public 
respecting that determination. All comments received will be considered public and may be 
posted online. For more information, individuals should consult the Privacy Notice. 
 
Written comments must be submitted by November 19, 2023 to: 
 

Melissa Ginn 
Regional Environmental Advisor 
Transport Canada, Atlantic Region 
10 Barter’s Hill 
St. John’s, NL 
A1C 6M1 
709-351-3200 
melissa.ginn@tc.gc.ca  
 

 
The Proposed Project 

Transport Canada is proposing necessary surface infrastructure upgrades at the St. Anthony 
Airport, NL. Work will consist of milling the runway, taxiway, apron, parking lot and airport 
access road to a depth of 40 mm and resurfacing with new Hot Mix Asphaltic Concrete 
(HMAC). Regrading the shoulders of the paved aircraft movement areas, as well as 
rehabilitating concrete curb, gutter, and catch basins to enhance drainage will also be 
undertaken. Lighting, marking, and signage upgrades will also be done to ensure adherence 
to TP312 Aerodrome Standards and Recommended Practices 5th edition. At the same time, 
existing water and sewer lines located underneath the paved surface adjacent to the Airport 
Terminal Building (ATB) and Maintenance Garage will be replaced and these areas repaved. 

https://iaac-aeic.gc.ca/050/evaluations/protection
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